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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention

Research Project to Evaluate and Control Hazards to
Landscaping and Grounds Management Workers; Request for
Participants.

AGENCY:

National Institute for Occupational Safety and

Health (NIOSH), Centers for Disease Control and Prevention,
(CDC), Department of Health and Human Services (HHS).

ACTION:

Request for Pilot Study Participants.

SUMMARY: The National Institute for Occupational Safety and
Health (NIOSH), within the Centers for Disease Control and
Prevention (CDC), is initiating a research study to
evaluate workplace hazards to landscapers, groundskeepers,
hardscapers and arborists and to develop appropriate
controls to minimize or eliminate those hazards. NIOSH is
seeking up to nine firms in the landscaping and grounds
management fields to participate in the pilot study that
will evaluate how outdoor power tools can create hazards
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that may result in occupational health impacts. NIOSH will
use this information to design effective solutions, such as
engineering controls for power tools. The findings and
controls information will be shared with participating
workers and companies.

DATES: Submit letters of interest to participate in this
research program prior to October 16, 2020.

ADDRESSES: Interested employers and/or workers should
submit a letter of interest with information about their
work activities and location to: NIOSH, Division of Field
Studies and Engineering, Attn: Barbara Alexander, 1090
Tusculum Ave. MS R-5, Cincinnati, Ohio 45226, Email
address: balexander@cdc.gov

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Barbara Alexander, 1090
Tusculum Ave. MS R-5, Cincinnati, Ohio 45226, Phone:

513-

841-4581, Email address: balexander@cdc.gov.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:
The landscaping industry is composed primarily of
small companies and is one of the most hazardous industries
in the services sector with a fatality rate of 16.9 per
2

100,000 workers, compared to 3.5 per 100,000 workers for
all industries in 2017.1 The rate of non-fatal injuries in
landscaping is also elevated.2 Previous research conducted
by NIOSH has shown that workers completing tasks similar to
those performed by landscapers, groundskeepers, arborists,
and hardscapers are exposed to hazardous levels of noise,
carbon monoxide (CO), dust, and silica.3 For example,
similar processes and tasks in the construction industry
produce exposures that are well-characterized;
substitutions and engineering controls appropriate to
reducing these exposures are known and their effectiveness
has been demonstrated.4 Previous NIOSH research has led to
safer operations through interventions such as the design
and development of dust controls on asphalt milling
machines;5 the development of reduced noise equipment for
the “NIOSH Buy Quiet” initiative;6 and the development of a
website, www.silica-safe.org, which addresses silica
hazards and controls in the construction industry. The data
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available for landscapers, hardscapers, arborists, and
groundskeepers indicate that their burden of occupational
exposure, illness and injury is potentially great.
The study will consist of two parts. In the first part
of the study, NIOSH will conduct site visits at work
locations in accordance with the requirements of NIOSH
regulations in 42 CFR part 85a. NIOSH investigators will
collect data through small sampling devices that workers
will wear while conducting normal working activities. This
information will establish a baseline for exposures to
potential hazards from the use of outdoor power equipment.
In the second part of the study, NIOSH will test worker
exposures while using tools which are designed to reduce
exposures to noise, CO, dust, and silica. The reducedexposure tools will be provided by NIOSH through the
employer, and training in their correct use will be
provided. The study is a unique opportunity to try new
equipment on the market with low-emission and low-noise
properties.
This pilot project will add to our understanding of
hazards in this industry and will promote the
implementation of effective controls. Participants selected
for the study will receive a site visit report for their
particular site, workers, and processes, as well as a
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consolidated report of overall findings and
recommendations. A research report from this study will be
prepared and made publicly available at the end of the
research. Company and participant names will not be
included in the report.

Frank J Hearl,
Chief of Staff, National Institute for Occupational Safety
and Health, Centers for Disease Control and Prevention.
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